
LICENSING ACT 2003 
NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR MINOR VARIATION OF A 

PREMISES LICENCE  
 

Premises Cleos Bar 
16 Park Lane 
Sunderland 
SR1 3NX 

Notice is given that Kenneth Craigs has applied to Sunderland City 
Council to vary a Premises Licence under the Licensing Act 2003. 

The proposed variations to the Premises Licence are: 
 To reduce the hours for licensable activities to 11:00 – 01:30 

on Fridays and Saturdays. 
 Dress code to be implemented from 19:00 on Fridays, 

Saturdays and Sundays. 
 Premises will operate a ‘clicker’ system to monitor capacity 

levels. 
 Premises licence holder will implement a dispersals policy, 

including a wind down period during the last 30 minutes of 
opening, when music is to be played at a lower volume. 

 Premises will provide ‘walkie talkies’ or other communication 
devices to essential staff throughout the venue on Fridays, 
Saturdays and Sundays. 

 Amend condition relating to door staff to have two SIA door 
supervisors from 19:00 until close on Fridays, Saturdays and 
Sundays. 

 Amend condition relating to persons entering / leaving 
premises to state no person shall be admitted to leave whilst in 
possession of driving vessel, this can only be in a plastic 
drinking vessel. 

 Amend condition relating to children to state they must be 
always accompanied by an adult and leave the premises by 
19:00 

 An outside management plan must be in place which includes 
the following 
- Any drinks consumed in the outside area must be served 

only in containers made of strengthened glass or plastic 
- Ensure staff regularly patrol outside the premises and 

suitable signage is displayed to respect amenities of 
residents. 

 



The licensing register of Sunderland City Council is kept at: 
Sunderland City Council, Licensing Section, City Hall, Plater Way, 
Sunderland, SR1 3AA.  
 
A record of the application may be inspected by appointment during 
the hours Monday to Thursday 8.30 – 5.15 and Friday 8.30 – 4.45 at 
the Customer Services Centre, City Hall. 
 
Representations regarding the application must be made in writing to 
the Council or by emailing licensing@sunderland.gov.uk no later than 
18th February 2025. 
 
 

It is an offence to knowingly or recklessly make a false statement in 
connection with an application and the maximum fine for which a 
person is liable on summary conviction for the offence is unlimited.  

 
 
 
 


